[image: image1.png]Commission for Gender Equality

A society free from gender oppression and inequality

132 Adderley Street, 5th Floor, ABSA Building, Cape Town, 8001
Tel: +27 21 426 4080 Fax: +27 21 424 0549







SUBMISSION TO THE PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE ON HOME AFFAIRS 

IN RESPECT OF THE SOUTH AFRICAN CITIZENSHIP AMENDMENT BILL [B 17-2010] 

COMMISSION ON GENDER EQUALITY

6 AUGUST 2010

Kamraj@cge.org.za
Parliamentary Officer 

INTRODUCTION

The Commission on Gender Equality ( CGE ) is a Chapter 9 Institution and in terms of Section 11 of its empowering legislation obliged to evaluate legislation and make recommendations to the relevant legislature. This responsibility is exercised with the primary aim of promoting, protecting and developing gender equality in South Africa.

With due cognisance to the above the CGE acknowledges that citizenship accords numerous rights and responsibilities on a person. Against this background, many women and children but more especially girls are vulnerable and their safety and security must be protected substantively as citizens. In this regard the CGE regards human trafficking as a threat to citizens as well as potential citizens of South Africa and wishes to make recommendation in this context. 

COMMENTS 

In terms of the Equality clause contained in the Bill of Rights everyone is equal before the law and has the right to equal protection and benefit of the law. This provision extents protection to all categories of persons and includes persons who have been trafficked into South Africa. In terms of the state’s obligations under CEDAW ( Convention on the Elimination of all Forms of Discrimination Against Women ) South Africa is obliged to afford protection to women and girls who are victims of human trafficking. Accordingly, the CGE recommends that provisions should be incorporated in this Bill [ B 17 -2010 ] which will extend the requisite protection to victims of human trafficking. In this regard the CGE proposes the following :

(a)
Inclusion of the definition of a trafficked person into the Bill [ B 17 -2010]

And 

(b)
Allow for a provision in the Bill [ B 17 -2010 ] which will enable victims of human trafficking to receive assistance not only to be repatriated but also to be considered for citizenship on account of their status as victims of human trafficking.

The above provisions would bring the treatment of trafficked people in line with the Bill of Rights.

CONCLUSION 

The Commission on Gender Equality thanks the Portfolio Committee on Home Affairs for the opportunity to make comments on Bill [B 17 -2010] and trusts that the recommendations herein will be considered favourably.

We also take the opportunity to wish the Honourable Chairperson and Members of this Committee all the best in its endeavours.
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